
 

 

Cabinet 
 

20 October 2022 
 
 

Report of the Chair of the Corporate Scrutiny Committee and the Infrastructure Safety 
& Growth Scrutiny Committee 

 
 

Matters referred to Cabinet in accordance with the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure 
Rules 

 
 
Exempt Information 
None. 
 
Executive Summary 
The following Committee has referred the following matter to Cabinet: 
 

Scrutiny Committee Title of Matter referred Date of Scrutiny 
meeting 

Corporate  Scrutiny 
Committee 

Gungate Regeneration Programme 
Terms of Reference 

6th October 2022 

Corporate  Scrutiny 
Committee 

Street Market Update 6th October 2022 

Infrastructure Safety & 
Growth Scrutiny 
Committee 

Net Zero Carbon – baseline reporting 26th September 
2022 

 
Corporate Scrutiny Committee Recommendations 
 
Background 
 
To update Cabinet and to make recommendations to it following consideration of matters by 
the Corporate Scrutiny Committee. 
 
At its meeting on 6th October 2022, the Corporate Scrutiny Committee received: 

1. The Gungate Regeneration Programme Terms of Reference report, prior to Cabinet 
receiving this item at its meeting on 10th November 2022; and 

2. A Street Market update 
 
Following its consideration of the above items, the Corporate Scrutiny Committee agreed to 
make recommendations to Cabinet as set out below. 
 
Recommendations 
 
1. Gungate Regeneration Programme Terms of Reference 

 
The Committee RESOLVED to recommend to Cabinet that the 
Programme Board had a member of the Opposition on it (such member 
to be agreed by the two leaders of the opposition groups). 
 
(Moved by Councillor D Cook and seconded by Councillor S Peaple) 
  

2. Street Market Update 
 
RESOLVED that the Committee recommend to Cabinet that Cabinet 
instigate a focussed review of the market strategy as a result of the 
changes in business conditions. 

Page 9

Agenda Item 5



 

 

 
(Moved by Councillor S Goodall and seconded by Councillor A Cooper) 
 

 
Infrastructure Safety & Growth Scrutiny Committee Recommendations 
 
Background 
 
To update Cabinet and to make recommendations to it following consideration of matters by 
the Infrastructure Safety & Growth Scrutiny Committee. 
 
At its meeting on 26th September 2022, the Infrastructure Safety & Growth Scrutiny 
Committee received the Net Zero Carbon – baseline reporting item.  This item is due to be 
considered by Cabinet at its meeting on 20th October 2022. 
 
Following its consideration of the above item, the Infrastructure Safety & Growth Scrutiny 
Committee endorsed the baseline assessment and agreed to add a timescale to the report’s 
recommendation regarding the preparation of an Action Plan and accordingly the committee 
made the recommendation to Cabinet as set out below. 
 
Recommendation 
 
Net Zero Carbon – baseline reporting 
 
The Committee RESOLVED it recommend to Cabinet that an Action Plan be 
prepared by 31 December 2024. 
 
(Moved by Councillor S Goodall and seconded by Councillor S Peaple)  

 
Options Considered 
None. 
 
Report Author 
 

Councillor T Jay 
Chair of Corporate Scrutiny Committee 
Councillor S Goodall 
Chair of Infrastructure Safety & Growth Scrutiny Committee 
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